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DALE STREEET ELEMENTARY SCHOOL – MEDFIELD, MA                       MEETING MINUTES 
 

DALE STREET SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING NO. 10  April 22, 2020 

Location:   Online Meeting 

Time:  7:00 PM 

 

Attendees:                                                                
 

Name Assoc. Present 

Mike Quinlan  Chair, Medfield School Building Committee/PBC  Y 

Tom Erb  SBC member/PBC   Y 

Michael Weber  SBC member/PBC  Y 

Walter Kincaid  SBC member/PBC   Y 

Timothy Bonfatti  SBC member/PBC  Y 

Michael Marcucci  SBC member/Board of Selectman  Y 

Leo Brehm  SBC member/School Committee  Y  

Anna Mae O’Shea‐Brooke  SBC member/School Committee  Y 

Jeffrey Marsden  SBC member/School District ‐ Superintendent  Y 

Kristine Trierweiler  SBC member/Town Administrator  Y 

Michael LaFrancesca  SBC member/School District – Dir. of Finance and Operations  Y 

Stephen Grenham  SBC member/Principal – Dale Street School  Y 

Amy Colleran  SBC member/Town of Medfield ‐ Director of Facilities  Y 

Sharon Tatro  SBC member/Warrant Committee  Y 

     

Lynn Stapleton  LeftField Project Management  Y 

Gina Gomes‐Cruz  LeftField Project Management  Y 

Tim Baker  LeftField Project Management  Y 

     

Laurence Spang  Arrowstreet Architect  Y 

Tina T. Soo Hoo  Arrowstreet Architect  Y 

Autumn Waldron  Arrowstreet Architect  Y 

Bold/Italics = SBC Voting Member 

A Dale Street Elementary School Building Committee (SBC) Meeting was held to discuss: Administrative Actions; 
Preliminary  Schematic Report; Communications;  Project  Schedule;  and Budget Update.   A quorum of  the  SBC 
members was present and the following was noted: 
 
Mike Quinlan called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  A quorum was in attendance.   
 
It was also stated that the virtual meeting was being recorded and was in accordance with the Governor’s Executive 
Order issued on March 12, 2020 which suspends certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law.  
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I. Administrative Action 

Vote on March 26, 2020 Dale Street School Building Committee Meeting Minutes    

1. A call to take a formal vote to approve the March 26, 2020 Dale Street School Building Committee Meeting 
Minutes was made.  

 
MOTION:  Mike Quinlan moved, seconded by Tim Bonfatti that the Dale Street School Building Committee 
vote to approve the March 26, 2020 Dale Street School Building Committee Meeting Minutes. 
 
Discussion: There was a request to correct Section V, item # 9 to change from, “…not used by the High School 
for athletics” to read, “…not used by the High School for softball.”  The Meeting Minutes will be amended to 
reflect this change. 
 
VOTE:   The Dale Street School Building Committee voted to approve the March 26, 2020 Dale Street 
School Building Committee Meeting Minutes, as amended. 
 
Roll call was taken: 
 
Michael Marcucci – in favor 
Michael Weber – in favor 
Tom Erb – in favor 
Anna Mae O’Shea‐Brooke – in favor 
Jeffrey Marsden – in favor 
Tim Bonfatti – in favor 
Mike Quinlan – in favor 
 
In Favor: 7  Against: 0  Abstained: 0  The motion passed.   
 

II. Preliminary Schematic Report (PSR) 

Overview of PSR 

2. Mike Quinlan stated that based on feedback from the Quad Meeting, a July PSR Submission would not be 
possible due to the impact of COVID‐19 and the inability to meet with the public and continue community 
engagement successfully.   Likewise, the  limitations currently  in place have resulted  in  longer timeframes 
required to perform the required due diligence on each site. A decision on grade configuration and site 
selection would be needed in early June at the latest. Members from the Quad Meeting expressed greater 
public engagement would be needed prior to the Town making a decision on grade configuration and site 
selection.  The  School  Building  Committee will  begin  plans  to  garner  additional  public  input.  The  next 
possible MSBA submission date  for  the PSR  is September 9, 2020  for an October 28, 2020 MSBA Board 
Meeting. It was agreed that the submission would be pushed to September 9, 2020. It was stated that the 
submission date change pushes out the schedule by a couple of months but that the schedule impact should 
not significantly impact the project. 
 

3. Tim Bonfatti expressed concern over the date of June 10, 2020  for the final vote on site selection given 
some of the issues we are dealing with.  It was noted that to make the September 9 submission of the PSR, 
the decision is required by June 10 to allow time for the development of the preferred option and selected 
alternative options and  to perform  the  required cost estimates as well as communicate  results with all 
stakeholders to gain consensus prior to submission.  
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Design Options for the Dale Street and Wheelock Sites 

4. Larry Spang made a presentation summarizing progress to date on the Preliminary Schematic Report (PSR).  
The following is a link to the presentation: https://www.dropbox.com/t/JOH0ouGbz9XH9YSW 

 

5. Comments were as follows: 
‐ Public comment on images from “precedent schools” – images of shared open spaces with lots of glass 

raised the question about acoustics and safety. Larry Spang responded that there are layers of security 
that will be implemented and that the designers consider all issues from outside to inside of a building.  
When designing, they work with local public safety departments to discuss their procedures on safety 
and follow established safety guidelines for schools. 
Mike Quinlan stated that once we move further along into the process, these issues will be evaluated 
and discussed further.  

‐ Public Comment  regarding process. A  statement was made about  the  importance of  visiting other 
newly built schools and having conversations with staff on what works and does not work from a staff 
perspective. Due to schools currently being closed, what are the thoughts on talking to staff?   Mike 
Quinlan agreed with  the  importance of  this process and  thought perhaps  it  could happen  through 
virtual meetings like this one or conference calls. 

‐ Anna Mae O’Shea Brooke asked to see images of both sites from a street perspective to get a feel for a 
two or three story building in these neighborhoods. 

‐ Anna Mae  also  asked  about  future  flexibility  regarding  switching  grade  configurations  among  the 
existing  schools.  Does  that  play  into  any  of  these  schemes?  The  answer  is  no  but Mike Quinlan 
elaborated that this a master planning question for the School Committee. The challenges for the Dale 
Street site are that the site constraints but should future expansion of the elementary school grades be 
required, Memorial would most likely be the choice as it is a newer school than Wheelock.  

‐ Tim Bonfatti asked which layouts the educators are drawn to. Jeff Marsden responded that the scheme 
on the Wheelock site with the two‐wing configuration was preferred. They like the flexibility of student 
drop‐off. The design of the classroom wing creates neighborhoods within the grade levels which creates 
a feeling of connection to a community in what will be a large school. The Library Media Center (LMC) 
is in the heart of the school and its adjacency to the STEM room is a plus. Cafeteria and Gym location is 
good for after‐hours use. Steve Grenham acknowledged the community feel within the configuration 
of  classrooms and appreciates  the benefits  to  the  student  that  the  layout of  the Art & Music and 
Cafeteria will have and likes the breakout spaces. 

‐ Tim Bonfatti commented that a proposed school on the Dale Street site placed between the existing 
Dale Street School and  the Memorial School would create a very congested  site. A better  scenario 
would be to do an addition/renovation to the existing school. Regarding the Wheelock site, being the 
more generous site, allows for greater flexibility  in building  layout with classrooms designed around 
pods versus the classroom bar configuration is a positive.  

 
III. Communications 

 
6. Mike Quinlan stated that in an effort to show the Town leadership that the SBC is making every effort to 

reach out to the community in this climate where in person forums are not being allowed, the SBC proposed 
forming a Communications Subcommittee. This Subcommittee will engage  the  community and manage 
information to and from the public via digital media, surveying and online public forums. The proposed SBC 
members are Anna Mae O’Shea Brooke as chair along with Tim Bonfatti, Tim Knight and Sharon Tatro. 
 
MOTION:   Leo Brehm moved, seconded by Tim Bonfatti that the Dale Street School Building Committee 
vote  to  approve  the  formation  of  a  Communications  Subcommittee  to  report  to  the  School  Building 
Committee made up of the SBC members, Anna Mae O’Shea Brooke as chair along with Tim Bonfatti, Tim 
Knight and Sharon Tatro.  
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VOTE:   The Dale Street School Building Committee voted to approve the formation of a Communications 
Subcommittee  to  report  to  the School Building Committee made up of  the SBC members Anna Mae 
O’Shea Brooke as chair along with Tim Bonfatti, Tim Knight and Sharon Tatro. 
 
Roll call was taken: 
 
Michael Marcucci – in favor 
Walter Kincaid – in favor 
Michael Weber – in favor 
Tom Erb – in favor 
Anna Mae O’Shea‐Brooke – in favor 
Jeffrey Marsden – in favor 
Leo Brehm – in favor 
Tim Bonfatti – in favor 
Mike Quinlan – in favor 
 
In Favor: 9  Against: 0  Abstained: 0  The motion passed.   

IV. Project Schedule 

Key Meeting and Milestone Update 

7. Lynn  reiterated  the  change  to  the  PSR  submission  from  July  to  September.  Dates  to  support  the  PSR 
development will be modified and the schedule will be revised. Mike Quinlan stated that he will reach out to 
the chairs of the members of the Quad Committees to get a list of comments and questions to be sure we 
are prepared to address these prior to the next Quad Meeting. 

PSR Work Plan 

8. AST has put together a work plan which will also be revised. Mike Quinlan asked that the work plan topic for 
each of the meetings be listed along with any votes needed and expectations in terms of decision‐making. 
Lynn  referenced  the work plan and explained  that detailing  the meetings has begun and will be  further 
developed. 

Project Schedule Update 

9. The Project Schedule attached to the package was an older schedule. As earlier discussed, this date has been 
revised and a more recent schedule was sent out showing the September 9, 2020 PSR submission date. In 
terms of the overall schedule this will push out the Schematic Design submission to February with an April 
2021 Board Meeting with MSBA which puts us in line with the annual Town meeting. The intent would be to 
have the MSBA’s approval prior to the Town meeting vote. The schedule also shows the pathway for options 
for the construction delivery method which is a decision that will need to be made in the schematic design 
phase. The School opening date is now Fall 2024. With a Fall 2024 date, we can submit one major bid package. 
If we want to consider a move mid‐year, we would need to consider an early site package. 
 

V. Budget Update 

  Vote on Designer Contract Amendment No. 1 for Supplemental Environmental & Site Services 

10. Mike Quinlan stated that Designer Contract Amendment No. 1 is not the Supplement Services in its entirety 
but what would be needed  through  the PSR phase. The  traffic  study  remains a  challenge at  this  time. 
Leftfield  and Arrowstreet will be  asked  to  go back  to  the Traffic Consultant  and  ask how  an educated 
projection can be made. The money allocated in this amendment for the traffic study is an authorization 
and does not mean that money will be expended until we have a better understanding of when the services 
can be comprehensively provided. This is an authorization to allow other work to get started to help inform 
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the site selection such as the full site assessment would only be needed for the selected site. The current 
AHERA  reports  should  be  reviewed  to  see  if  this  can  be  used  to  reduce  the money  allocated  for  the 
Hazardous Material Report.  It would be good to get started on the Geotechnical Soil Report and Phase I 
ESA on both  sites now. Lynn mentioned  that  if a  site  is  selected  in  June,  the money  for a Phase  II Site 
Assessment would not be required on both sites. Lynn also stated that in terms of the traffic studies what 
will be done in the PSR is to do a narrative of existing conditions and potential issues and follow up after 
the PRS with traffic counts. The Town Traffic Engineer is Beta Engineering and they will be consulted. Tim 
Bonfatti added that analysis on Dale Street is minimal as traffic increases by 1 grade whereas the Wheelock 
site will incur a greater population thus potentially significantly increasing the amount of traffic.  
 

11. Public question from Town resident Ms. McCue‐Potts, can the School Department run simulated bus‐only 
routes using the current family addresses? Utilizing Bus Routing software already in use by Medfield. Lack 
of access for regular‐sized buses heading east on Elm Street due to weight limit on the bridge will put all 
buses going the same way on that street, with the biggest impact on South Street. Mike Quinlan’s response 
was that there would be no change in the bus routing around the Elm Street area. All elementary school 
students ride the same buses. Jeff Marsden stated that they deal with the Elm Street Bridge accordingly 
now and the proposed school does not change that. 
 

12. Designer Contract Amendment No. 1 is an amendment to Arrowstreet’s base contract authorizing them to 

proceed with this work. The SBC is being requested to vote on the amendment to recommend approval to 

the he Board of Selectmen, who would then vote to execute the amendment.  

 

13. Mike Quinlan entertained a motion to approve the Designer Contract Amendment No. 1 for Supplemental 

Environmental & Site Services for $45,585. 

 

MOTION:   Leo Brehm moved, seconded by Mike Weber that the Dale Street School Building Committee 
vote to approve the Designer Contract Amendment No. 1 for Supplemental Environmental & Site Services 
for $45,585. 
 
VOTE:   The Dale Street School Building Committee voted to approve the Designer Contract Amendment 
No. 1 for Supplemental Environmental & Site Services for $45,585. 
 
Roll call was taken: 
 
Michael Marcucci – in favor 
Walter Kincaid – in favor 
Michael Weber – in favor 
Tom Erb – in favor 
Anna Mae O’Shea‐Brooke – in favor 
Jeffrey Marsden – in favor 
Leo Brehm – in favor 
Tim Bonfatti – in favor 
Mike Quinlan – in favor 
 
In Favor: 9  Against: 0  Abstained: 0  The motion passed.   
 

  Vote on Approval of March 2020 Invoices 

14. Arrowstreet and LeftField submitted invoices for March 2020. A call to approve Arrowstreet’ s Invoice No. 
726552 for $52,500.00 and LeftField’s Invoice No. 7 for $12,000.00 for services performed in March 2020. 
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Motion: Leo Brehm moved seconded by Anna Mae O’Shea Brooke, that the Dale Street School Building 
Committee vote to approve the Arrowstreet and Leftfield invoices for the month of March 2020, totaling 
$64,500.00. 

 
VOTE: The Dale Street School Building Committee voted to approve the Arrowstreet and Leftfield invoices 
for the month of March 2020, totaling $64,500.00. 
 
Roll call was taken: 
 
Michael Marcucci – in favor 
Walter Kincaid – in favor 
Michael Weber – in favor 
Tom Erb – in favor 
Anna Mae O’Shea‐Brooke – in favor 
Jeffrey Marsden – in favor 
Leo Brehm – in favor 
Tim Bonfatti – in favor 
Mike Quinlan – in favor 
 
In Favor: 9  Against: 0  Abstained: 0  The motion passed.   

  Current Project Budget Status 

15. Lynn stated that 27% of the Feasibility Study/Schematic Design budget has been spent and that we are a 
little over 1/3 of the way through the process. Regarding schedule, we are on target with the original fee 
proposal but will have to readjust the payment schedule given the extension on the project schedule. 

 
VI. Other Business/Discussions 

 
16. Questions/Comments open to Committee: 

‐ Mike Weber asked about the grade configuration and site selection decisions which are required by 
June 10 and what is needed to get a vote on each of these by that date. Mike Quinlan responded that 
the MSBA  is  looking  for everyone  to  agree –  School Department,  School Committee  and Board of 
Selectmen (BoS). The Quad Meetings have been scheduled to help gain consensus. From the first Quad 
Meeting,  there are outstanding questions  that must be addressed and greater  community  input  is 
needed prior to decisions being made.  

‐ Mike Marcucci  responded stating  that  the BoS was  looking  for  follow‐up on  the  justification of  the 
three‐grade configuration and the advantages for the Town given the additional investment and they 
also wanted to see evidence of public input. 

‐ Tim Bonfatti stated the importance of revising the site selection matrix to show the analysis that was 
done throughout the decision‐making process. 

 
17. Questions/Comments open to Public: 

‐ Ms. McCue‐Potts asked if it’s possible to establish one or more public forum dates to give enough time 
for advance publicity. Mike Quinlan stated that once the digital survey is sent out, a date for a public 
forum where the responses can be discussed will be made. 
 

VII. Next Meeting 
 
18. The next SBC Meetings is tentatively scheduled for: 

May 13, 2020     7:00 P.M.     Online Meeting 
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VIII. Adjournment 
 
19. The following motion to adjourn and vote was made: 

 
MOTION:     Mike Marcucci  moved,  seconded  by  Jeff Marsden,  that  the  Dale  Street  School  Building 
Committee vote to adjourn the meeting at 9:32 PM.  
Discussion: None 
 
VOTE:    The Dale Street School Building Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:32 

PM. 
 
In Favor: 9  Against: 0  Abstained: 0  The motion passed.   


